
AMERICAN COM ITTEE 0 N AFRICA 

Steering Committee December 17, 1963 

MINUTES 

Present: P. Weiss, Chairman; D. Bernstein, D. Jonas. Staff: C. Gonze, G. Houser, 
J, Robinson. 

1. Peter Weiss report.ed on his trip to Africa and on the Kenya independence cele
bration. It is hoped that a report to the Board can be made subsequently. 

2. George Houser reported that a delegation from the ACOA would present the signed 
petitions on the South African situation to Ambassador Adlai Stevenson at noon on 
Friday, December 20th. In the delegation will be Donald Harrington, Peter Weiss, 
James Farmer, Bayard Rustin, Hope Stevens, and George Houser. There are some 8,000 
names to the petitions. 

3. James Robinson reported on explorations which had been made on a possible ACOA
sponsored tour of Africa next summer. This would be about a 28-day trip covering 
parts of West Africa, the Congo, and East Africa, with possible attendance at 
independence day celebrations in Nyasaland in early July. Further exploration 
will have to be made on the cost. It is hoped that the Committee might be able to 
make $4,000-$5,000 on this trip. It was suggested that the staff ought to check 
with the American Society of African Culture to see if something like this might 
be done jointly, in as much as they might be able to get some additional people 
that we could not reach. A minimum of 25 persons would be needed in order to get 
the group rate and thus keep costs down. 

4. Plans were approved to hold an afternoon meeting with representatives from a 
number of organizations in lat.e January on American policy toward South Africa. 
Groups to be invited will include churches, civil rights and student organizations 
and trade unions. Emphasis will be on finding a minimum agreed basis for action by 
a coalition ·of these organizations. 

5. Elsie Carrington had informed the staff that she would like to sponsor a recep
tion at her home for Frank Montero and hoped that the American Committee on Africa 
would work with her on this. The Steering Committee approved this effort. 
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